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COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Glenn Russell, Ph.D., Director, Planning & Development 
 (805) 568-2085 
 
DATE: February 26, 2014 
 
RE: Van Wingerden Greenhouses 
 Continued Hearing of March 4, 2014 
 
 
Prior to the hearing of February 4, 2014, the City of Carpinteria submitted a letter to your Board 
raising a concern that potential impacts to an intersection located within the Carpinteria city limits 
had not been adequately addressed pursuant to Mitigation T-1 of the Greenhouse Program 
Environmental Impact Report (99-EIR-02 RV 1) and Coastal Land Use Plan (CLUP) Policy 8-5.j.  
On February 4, 2014, your Board continued the project to March 4, 2014, to allow staff to work 
with the City of Carpinteria regarding the payment of transportation fees to mitigate traffic impacts. 
 
The project is expected to generate a total of 16 afternoon peak hour trips, four of which would 
impact the Santa Monica/Via Real/U.S. Highway 101 Northbound Ramp interchange, located 
within the City of Carpinteria.  Pursuant to the Planning Commission’s recommendation for 
approval of the project, a condition of approval would require the applicant to pay the standard 
County transportation development impact mitigation fee for these 16 peak hour trips (Condition 
No. 16). 
 
After the February 4, 2014, hearing, County staff met with the City of Carpinteria staff and reached 
an agreement regarding how to address the potential impacts of the Van Wingerden project.  The 
County will continue to require the payment of the transportation development impact fee for the 16 
peak hour trips.  The amount of the fee corresponding to the four trips that would impact the 
interchange in the City will be set aside and held by the County for the City.  These funds will be 
contributed to the City toward the costs of a future City improvement project that will address the 
project impacts to this interchange. 
 
In addition, the County and the City staff are currently drafting a Memorandum of Understanding to 
serve as a commitment by both agencies to develop an appropriate mitigation fee to be collected by 
the County for future greenhouse projects that would fund fair share improvements to the two 
interchanges (Santa Monica/Via Real/U.S. Highway 101 Northbound Ramp and Linden 
Avenue/U.S. Highway 101 Southbound Ramp) addressed in the CLUP policy.   
 
Attachment 1:  Letter from City of Carpinteria dated February 14, 2014 
Attachment 2:  Coastal Land Use Plan Policy 8-5 
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